Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2006 2:32 PM

Subject: Ecological Reserve Follow-Up Steps
To:       Terry Palmisano—Fish & Game

            Martha Burdick—Public Works

            Chris Perry—Sheriff

            Douglas Pike—Sheriff

            Steve Lederer—Environmental Management

From:    John Woodbury—Conservation, Development and Planning

Thank you all for meeting today to go over the “challenges” at the Napa River Ecological Reserve.  As promised, here’s the list of short-term next steps (I added a few to my To Do list that we didn’t talk about but which seem like a good idea).   The plan is to try and get things headed in a different direction between now and the rainy season, and have an effective approach in place before usage picks up next spring.

If you would keep me in the loop on what you do, I’ll track how we’re progressing and help coordinate our efforts.

Terry:  

(1)  Provide Chris and John with a list of state regulations for the reserve, with code citations.

(2)  Determine if F&G staff can relocate the signboard to the east of the parking area (nearer the bridge) to a location on the north side of the parking lot just east side of the trail, to be used for paper laminated regulation signs.

(3)  Make introductions between sheriff deputies and F&G warden.

Chris/Douglas:  

(1)  Review list of state regulations provided by Terry.  Let John know if the state regulations appear insufficient, and possibly need to be supplemented with new County ordinances.  

(2)  Review dispatching and patrol activities, and seek to have heightened sheriff patrol of the parking lot and along the river, especially on weekends, evenings and at night.  This may include involving the Problem Oriented Policing unit, the deputies working out of Yountville, and others.  

(3)  Arrange method for informing Terry and John on a current basis of problems found by deputies and citations issued.

Martha:  

(1)  Investigate placing “No Parking” sides on the shoulders of Yountville Crossing in the areas where it is unsafe for vehicles to park (for about 1,000 feet in either direction from the entrance to the reserve).  Some parallel parking may be allowed on the north side of Yountville crossing in the immediate vicinity of the reserve driveway, since there is a wider shoulder at this point.

Gladys:

(1)  Prepare specifications for trash cleanup of parking area and along river, and quarterly mowing of sides of trail, and obtain 3 informal bids.  Select one and enter into contract through end of 2006, at which time we will evaluate whether to continue with the company or pursue an alternative approach.  

John:

(1)  Investigate options for lighting at parking lot.

(2)  Complete draft paper regulatory signs for review by Terry.  Once finalized, print and laminate a few dozen copies, and post at the reserve. Provide some to Terry, and whenever Terry or John visit the reserve, replace damaged or faded signs.

(3)  Talk to Yountville Councilman Bill Dutton about the reserve, to see whether there might be an interest by Yountville in taking a more active role at the reserve.

(4)  Prepare memo to Board of Supervisors describing actions being taken.

(5)  Research potential of contracting with a non-profit community group to adopt the reserve as a group fundraiser, with their duties being to pick up trash and remove grafitti. 

(6)  Prepare a short monitoring form for County and F&G staff to complete whenever they visit the reserve.  Each time someone fills out the form, that person distributes it to John, Gladys, Terry and Chris, so that we keep current on how we’re doing.

(7)  Replace interpretive display panels with new panels.

8)  Pursue idea of a wood slat, 3-sided enclosure for the portable toilet.

Steve:

(1)  Check on options for improving appearance of the recycling bin (different bin?  Anti-grafitti coating?  Whether the county or its designee would be allowed to paint out grafitti on a regular basis?)
